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Sponsor Statement: CS for SB 1 (L&C)
Raising the Minimum Wage

Alaska’s cost of living is one of the highest in the nation.  The cost of food, housing, utilities, transportation and health care are far greater here than in most states.  Despite this, Alaska has the lowest minimum wage on the west coast.  Oregon, Washington, California and Hawaii all have higher minimum wages, as do twelve other states.  In addition, in July 2009, the federal minimum wage will increase to $7.25, surpassing Alaska’s rate of $7.15. 
CS for SB 1 (L&C) will increase Alaska’s minimum wage from $7.15/hour to one dollar above the federal minimum wage.  If Alaska’s minimum wage, last raised in 2003, were to have kept pace with the rate of inflation, it would be roughly $8.78/hour in 2010. This bill would raise our minimum wage in 2010 to $8.25/hour. 
An estimated 22,254 Alaskans (7.4% of the workforce) earn less than $8.75/hour and would benefit from this legislation.  Workers that earn the current Alaska minimum wage make roughly $14,872/year, which is little more than the federal poverty level for Alaska ($13,530).    Twenty-five percent of those who earn just under $8/hour are parents.  Many are the sole wage earners in their household.  

Economic studies show that higher wages lead to greater productivity, lower recruiting and training costs, decreased absenteeism, and increased worker morale.  Studies have not documented negative employment impacts (e.g., job loss) due to increases in the minimum wage. 

As welfare reform forces more poor families to rely on their earnings from low-paying jobs, a minimum wage increase will help alleviate poverty and improve the standard of living for many Alaskans families.   Please join us in supporting this critical legislation.     




























